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France, 21 August 2001, and delivered the following paper: “The Interrelationship of Seventh-
Century Muslim Raids into Anatolia with the Struggle for North Africa.” He also chaired a 
session at the Byzantine Studies Conference on 10 November 2001 at the University of Notre 
Dame. He co-chaired (with Robert S. Nelson, Art History) the University of Chicago Work-
shop on Late Antiquity and Byzantium, which held sixteen sessions during the academic year. 
Other responsibilities on various committees took much time. 

He lectured on “The Present and Future of Byzantine Studies,” Hellenic Students’ Orga-
nization, University of Illinois at Chicago, 27 March 2002.

He continued to serve as editor of the journal Byzantinische Forschungen and history 
bibliographer for Byzantinische Zeitschrift. 

In addition to any revisions and bibliographic annotation of his book manuscript Heraclius, 
he has written more than 100 pages in draft for a book on the Muslim conquest of Byzantine 
North Africa and its aftermath. He is accumulating more material and will return to this major 
project, which is his next priority as a major book, for which he has completed much of the 
preliminary work. He is also considering a project on the genesis of the concept of strategy in 
the early modern period and its relationship to Byzantine military manuals and their authors’ 
concepts of strategy and tactics. It has grown out of long-term reading as well as teaching 
courses here on the historical emergence of theories of strategy.

——————————

Carol Meyer

Carol Meyer continued her research on the deserts of Egypt. In April she presented a paper 
on “The ‘Triumphal Arch’ at Bahariyah” at the American Research Center in Egypt annual 
meeting in Baltimore. She summarized six seasons of fieldwork at Bir Umm Fawakhir for the 
Society of Woman Geographers triennial meeting in Tucson in May and received the Society’s 
Outstanding Achievement award. An article on “Gold-Mining at Bir Umm Fawakhir” is in 
press for Egyptian Archaeology and another article on early gold mining and ore reduction is 
in preparation for the Journal of the American Research Center in Egypt. Last but not least, the 
final publication of the Bir Umm Fawakhir 1996, 1997, 1999, and 2001 seasons was advanced, 
specifically the core sections on pottery, small finds, plans, and stratigraphy.

——————————

Clemens Reichel

Following his graduation in June 2001, Clemens Reichel thoroughly enjoyed his first year of 
life as a grown-up, working as a Research Associate and Project Coordinator for the Diyala 
Project (see separate report) at the Oriental Institute. Between September and November 
2001 he participated in the Hamoukar excavations in Syria (see separate report) as Assistant 
Director and site architect. In winter quarter 2002 he co-taught the class “Ancient Near Eastern 
History 2: Mesopotamia and Iran” with Matthew Stolper. 

In 2001/2002, Reichel presented the following papers at national and international confer-
ences or universities: “Textarchaeology and Sealing Practices at the Palace of the Rulers at 
Tell Asmar: A Functional Analysis of a Mesopotamian Palace” at the Annual Meeting of the 
American School of Oriental Studies in Boulder, Colorado (November 2001); “Administrative 
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